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Present

22 Forum members
1. Welcome 
Everyone was welcomed by the Chair, SY. Introductions were made and apologies noted. The minutes from the meeting in September were approved.
2. Presentation from Redditch Town Centre Partnership
The partnership was set up about 6-7yrs ago as a voluntary group. In the last 4yrs it has become a Community Interest Group. During the last 12months there has been less of a focus on delivery and more about the way forward. They are currently looking to re-establish an Events Group and produce a Town Centre Guide. The partnership receives no grants so over the last few years they have made funds by creating and selling the Redditch Monopoly game and this year a colouring book of Redditch has been produced. All monies raised goes back into the partnership. 

They have developed an action plan with high, Medium and low actions. 

The key high actions are – 

· Phase 2 of the Public Realm – WCC and RBC are working to improve the area around the Church   

· Night time Economy – Looking to set up a Late Night Economy Group in Jan

· Business Engagement – Working with local businesses to make improvements

· Bid Feasibility within the Business Improvement District – This is a defined area and looking at the feasibility of a levy on Business rates so additional funds can come back into the area and business decide how it is spent.    
The Forum had an active discussion and some of the points raised were ideas for use of empty factories in the town, working with BARN, signage in the town, issues of rats and pigeons and the introduction of the statue of John Bonham, drummer for the British rock band Led Zeppelin, who was born in Redditch. 

If you would like a copy of the presentation or any more information please contact Lyndsey at lyndsey.berry@bromsgroveandredditch.gov.uk 
3. Presentation from RBC Delivery of Community Events
Jonathan Cochrane gave a presentation about the range of events that the council delivers during the year. These include – 

· Bandstand events

· Street Theatres
· Green Fair at Arrow Valley Park
· Scarecrow Festival at Forge Mill
· Fireworks at Arrow Valley Park
· Morton Stanley Festival
· Holocaust Memorial Day
Recently feedback surveys have been undertaken to gain valuable information about who is attending events and what they like and dislike about them. This information will help to shape the events in the future. If you would like a copy of the presentation or any more information please contact Jonathan at jonthan.cochrane@bromsgroveandredditch.gov.uk  

4. Presentation about the recent Leisure Services Survey

Dave Wheeler gave a presentation about the results from the Leisure Service survey that was carried out with the public and the proposed plans for the future. 

It was agreed at the July 11th Executive Meeting that there was a gap in understanding and knowledge of customer need and use of the services provided. This was an important element of ensuring that any future model supported the community needs.  Officers were asked to carry out a comprehensive consultation exercise with local communities for 4 weeks in August/September 2017. 

Results from the survey were as followed - 

· Sent out via databases, public buildings, web site, staff presence in high footfall areas
· 1669 Surveys Completed- exceeded expectation 
· 70% Female
· 91.0% White/British
· 84.3% Residents
· 47.1% 30-49 years, 41.7% 50+, 10% under 30
· 15.9% consider themselves to have a disability 
· Highest response Churchill, Winyates, Batchley
· Lower response rates from Feckenham, Abbey dale and Town Centre areas.

The next steps are - 
· Data used to support business case to move some services to a Council owned trading arm company- Teckal (Full Council, decision 20/11/17)
· Business Case submitted to Council Executive and Full Council in March
· If approved Consultants and Council Officers will work towards setting up a new Company to operate from 1st October 2018. Company Council owned.
· Data also used to inform a formal agreement between Council and trading company
· Data used to influence make up and delivery of services retained within the Council- Delivery of Strategic purposes, Council Plan, Strategies, Stakeholder plans etc.
· Act on data…
The forum had an active discussion about the next steps. Many were concerned about the loss of control the council would have and losing any assets. Other concerns about community centres not being fit for purpose. The business plan will include a review of the assets. 

If you would like a copy of the presentation or any more information please contact Dave Wheeler at dave.wheeler@bromsgroveandredditch.gov.uk 

5. Forum delivery in 2018
Becky and Emily will both be on maternity leave during 2018. Becky will be leaving in Dec and Emily in Jan. Rachel Betteridge will be starting on Monday 18 Dec for a year’s maternity cover. Rachel will be co-ordinating the forums meetings. Sue is meeting Rachel on Monday 18 December.
6. Hearing from local Voluntary and Community Group/s

Redditch Night Stop Service is a unique service working with young people aged 16-25, families, local agencies, schools and youth organisations to reduce the number of young people at risk of experiencing homelessness in the Redditch area. It does this by the provision of short term, emergency accommodation and longer term supported lodgings in the homes of trained volunteer hosts. 

Nightstop offers practical, emotional and social help through the provision of advice, guidance and support on a wide range of life and independent living skills. This holistic approach enables the young people to become more self-assured and less anxious. They gain greater self-esteem and confidence and develop the ability to sustain educational, training and employment opportunities.
The winter shelter will run from Christmas Eve through to New Year’s Day at the Ecumenical Centre. On the 15 Dec the whole service will be moving to Britten Street. An open day will be taking place in March. 
Onside - Redditch Community Advocacy Project is a one year funded project by Redditch Borough Council and is a new approach that aims to support people living in Redditch who have chronic, long term heath conditions or disabilities including older people and those with mental health issues and learning difficulties to live well at home. Community advocates will provide a single point of contact helping vulnerable adults to navigate their way around health and social care provision.
They will support people to:

· Better manage their own lives including the care and support services they receive as well as day to day practicalities such as paying bills and dealing with correspondence

· Better understand the choices and options for care and support available to them

· Express their views and wishes including making representations when services are not effective or meeting their needs

Reconnections, a county-wide programme aimed at tackling loneliness and social isolation in older people, is fully-funded, open to new referrals, and actively recruiting new volunteers. See http://www.reconnectionsservice.org.uk 

ConnectED is a service provided by Onside under contract to Worcestershire County Council. It provides vital mentoring support to people living with Young Onset Dementia and their carers. It is this service which is losing almost 50% of its funding in February.

7. Your Community, Your Say!
· Sandycroft Centre – Coffee open day on the 9 Dec 12-3pm to help with fundraising. The centre continues to run adult course, mental health support, GP referrals for Counselling, outreach work, ESOL classes, men’s groups, ladies groups and looking to do a coffee morning for Asian Ladies. 

· Church Hill Area – Some improvements to the area 

· BARN – Continuing to support the voluntary and community sector in Redditch and Bromsgrove. They have recently set up a free funding portal so organisations can search for grants. Information is available at barn.org.uk/funding
· Bromsgrove and Redditch Welcomes Refugees – the first arrivals have been here for over a year now and one family have had a baby. The contract with Action Refugee is ending very soon as it was only in place for a year. Continued support is needed. 
· Redditch Lions – Carrying out a collection at Morrisons 

· SpeakEasy Now – They have received a grant from RBC and delivering an event on the 27 Feb at the Reddi Centre for young people with a disability. 

· Sports Development – Activity Referral Scheme in Winyates, youth sports clubs out of Birchensale and satellite clubs at Church Hill Middle School. 

· Sharnah Wynn – happy to volunteer and provide support focusing on digital engagement

· Reddi Centre – new course starting in Jan with information on their website and WCC libraries and learning. There are plans to submit a lottery application in the coming weeks for refurbishment and to include a Changing Places Toilet.  

8. AOB and items for future discussion 
Suggestions for future meeting -
· Update on changes with Leisure Services in Redditch

· The Redditch & Bromsgrove Dementia Action Alliance

· Representative from Highways to discuss programme of work in Redditch
· Redditch Library developments

· Credit Union

· Policing and Highway enforcement
9. Next meeting

The next meeting is Tuesday 6 March 5.30pm for refreshments for a 6pm start. 
Dates for 2018 

Tuesday 12 June

Tuesday 11 Sept

Tuesday 4 Dec

Any discussion/ agenda items for the meeting please contact  equalities@bromsgroveandredditch.gov.uk
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